Sunnyslope Rock Garden
Grover Cleveland Thompson Museum
10023 North 13th Place
Phoenix, AZ 85020

Jan. 3, 1993
Dear Seymour,

Thank you for straightening out my thought process and keeping
me from spinning my wheels again, with regard to the application
for the National Register.

Last night I tried callong "Strunk Hollow" in Glendale, and
amazingly , I found Mrs. Strunk home. She would like to become
associated with other sites in the state, and on Thursday

she will have a selection of photos for me to borrow and copy
to go along with a history and a listing of publications and
awards. So, I will have one more site on the Roster before
long. I will make an extra set of copies of the photos for
you. She said that the inside of the house is also rather
eccentric. Her husband has done the work, and they have been
in Glendale since 1976.

So, today I called Jim Griffith, and he answered the phone.
He told me that he will be in Phoenix next month, and when
his exact plans are solidified, he will let me know because
he wants to see the garden. Can you imagine that?

Two miracles.

‘The casino in Laughlin with the Ronesque entrance to the Restaur-
ant is the Golden Nugget. Anyway, that is what my friend says.

It is a most glorious day today. 74 degrees, and the deepest
blue sky, just a little lighter toward the horizon. A day
to put in a bottle.

I'd better call someone else who is hard to reach. Maybe today
I'll catch them.

See ya'.
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P. S. 1I've made some stamps of some of the garden people.



